
Reference: FS447413017

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 22/2204/FUL

Address: St Clare Business Park And7 - 11 Windmill RoadHampton Hill

Proposal: Demolition of existing buildings and erection of 1no. mixed use building between three and five storeys plus

basement in height, comprising 98no. residential flats (Class C3) and 1,172sq.m of commercial floorspace (Class E); 1no.

three storey building comprising 893sq.m of commercial floorspace (Class E); 14no. residential houses (Class C3); and,

associated access, external landscaping and car parking.

Comments Made By

Name: Mrs. Joanne Ruffle

Address: 7 School Road Hampton Hill TW12 1QL

Comments

Type of comment:  Object to the proposal

Comment: This imposing apartment block will overlook our property and surrounding homes in the area; this will lead to a
loss of privacy and will certainly impact on the peaceful enjoyment of homes and gardens. 
A 5 storey block will be visually overbearing. It is an inappropriate design for this part of Hampton Hill where it does not fit
in with the majority of Victorian terraced cottages in surrounding roads such as Holly Road and Wolsey Road. In the
Hampton Hill Village planning guidance it states that ‘Holly Road…has a number of high quality examples of cohesive
terraces which have maintained their original features and character.’ The proposed 5 storey apartment block would be
totally out of keeping with the neighbouring properties including Hampton Hill’s village-feel high street. 
Holly Road and Windmill Road are already busy and congested; the additional concentration of traffic and roadside
parking resulting from an additional 112 dwellings will only intensify this existing problem and increase pollution levels.


